[image: image1.jpg]


Monthly message for kids #18 – Choosing the RIGHT road
By Aunt Shirley - www.imofinc.org

As Christians we know that God has a plan for us and wants to lead us down the right road in life. "For I know the plans I have for you," declares the Lord. "plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future." Jeremiah 29:11 (NIV). Children growing up with Christian parents, going to church meetings and maybe even attending a Christian school have plenty of people to help guide them down the right road. Sometimes if they are tempted to take another path - maybe because of other friends who invite them to do something wrong or encourage them to be lazy or selfish - a parent or church leader may correct them (possibly even with punishment!) and help them realize that THAT way is wrong (often using examples or verses from the Bible).

But what about those children who grow up in homes where their parents are too busy or don't care? Sadly there are many such homes all around the world - some parents divorce and lose interest in helping their children as they should; parents may become ill or even die, leaving the children to grow up without proper adult care; some parents are addicted to drink or drugs and do more to lead their children down the WRONG path rather than the RIGHT one! Millions of children are in this situation - and that is why I believe teaching children about Jesus and the Bible is so very important. 


If YOU are one of these children, let me encourage you that you CAN learn to choose and stay on the right road. You do not have to follow the example of your sinful parents; or your friends who play at stealing candy or toys from a store or market; or shout curse words at an old woman. Jesus died so you could be FREE from the power of sin, and make your OWN choice to follow Him. He promises to show us the Way step by step and be right there with us as we go through life. The Bible is our guide and the Holy Spirit helps us choose the right road if we simply pray and ask his help. 

There is a wonderfully encouraging story in the Bible about a small boy who was left by his parents to grow up and live in a place where the men who were supposed to take care of him and even teach him about God were in fact sinful men. Even though they were priests they disobeyed their father, threatened and stole from the people, and everyone in the land knew what terrible sins they did. (Read 1 Samuel 12 starting in verse12) Yes, that little boy was called Samuel, and even though he grew up surrounded by so much sin and example of the WRONG road, he learned to recognize God's voice and chose the RIGHT road. He became a great prophet and leader, and when he died at an old age, the whole country mourned him. Let's pray for and do our best to help those children we know whose home is not a good place to grow up in, and help them learn to choose the right road!  
